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SIMSBURY COMMUNITY GARDENS

Mailing address:  PO Box 455, West Simsbury CT 06092
Office location: Simsbury Farms, 100 Old Farms Rd., W.Simsbury
 Phone: 658-3836 Fax: 408-9283
February 2024
SEE PLOT MAP LINK FOR LAST YEAR’S PLOT #
Dear Gardener:  

Community Garden registration, for returning gardeners only, begins on March 1.  It's time again for our pre-season letter offering previous gardeners first choice for lots in our Simsbury Community Gardens.  
 Families are limited to renting either 2 large plots OR 4 small plots.   
Location: Sand Hill Road (200 row & gardens 117-130 are organic only)
12 x 50' (600 sq.ft.)   $65  or 











18 x 75’ (1350 sq.ft.) $95
Starting this year, the cost of the plot includes a $25.00 end of season clean up deposit. At the end of the season, you must submit a picture of your cleaned plot with your plot number showing to kyard@simsbury-ct.gov. Once this is received, a $25.00 credit will be applied to your recreation account, or we will provide a $25.00 refund, if requested.
Deadlines:  Friday, March 1 – Thursday, March 7 . . . . . to reserve the same plot you had last year.

                  Friday, March 8 – Until lots are full… you may register online and plots will be assigned by lottery

                   Late April or early May . . . . . . . . . . . . . . Gardens will be ready to plant (weather permitting)

                  Thursday, Oct. 31 . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  All materials must be removed by this date!!!
You may register online at: www.simsburyrec.com.  A reservation form (see link on website) with your signature must still be mailed or faxed to the Rec. Dept. even if you register online.  OR:  You can pay by check (payable to “Town of Simsbury”) and mail it with the form to Simsbury Community Gardens, 933 Hopmeadow St, Simsbury, CT 06070.  Your reservation is not valid until the check is received.

The drought policy will follow the Aquarion Water Company street guidelines:  If your garden is an odd numbered garden, you can water on an odd numbered day.  If your garden is an even numbered garden, you can water on an even numbered day. You may not leave a sprinkler on for an extended time.  Please try to abide by this policy in respect of the situation. We thank you for your cooperation should this need arise.

This year we hope to have the gardens ready to plant by late April or early May, depending on the weather. To avoid planting pre-maturely or planting in your neighbor’s lot, please note that the gardens need to be plowed and tilled two times, so do not plant if you are unsure of how many times the earth has been turned over. If you’ve planted and we still need to plow the second time, your seeds and plants will be turned under. The gardens have permanent, metal numbered stakes in the corners.  If you plant in the incorrect plot, your seeds and plants can be turned over or removed by the official plot owner.  We will email you and post a sign when the gardens are ready for planting.  Your attention to this will prevent many potential problems, and we want gardening to be a pleasant experience for everyone.  Thank you for your cooperation, and happy gardening!  

Sincerely,

Krista Yard
For the Simsbury Community Gardens
